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Catherine Wang 
Danielle Burt 
Phone: 202.373.6000 
Fax: 202.373.6001 
catherine.wang@bingham.com 
danielle.burt@bingham.com 

April 5, 2013 

Via IBFS 
 
Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary  
Federal Communications Commission 
Office of the Secretary 
445 12th Street, S.W. 
Washington, DC 20002 
Attn: International Bureau 

Re: IB File No. ITC-214-19970131-00057 - Arbinet Corporation 

Dear Ms. Dortch: 

Arbinet Corporation (“Licensee”), by its undersigned counsel, submits this letter to 
update the Commission’s records in connection with File No. ITC-214-1997-0131-
00057.  Licensee is authorized to provide international telecommunications services 
pursuant to international Section 214 authority granted in File No. ITC-214-1997-0131-
00057.  Licensee notified the Commission by letter dated November 8, 1999 that it was 
providing telecommunication service through its wholly-owned subsidiary Arbinet 
Communications, Inc.1  Pursuant to this letter, Licensee notifies the Commission that 
Arbinet Communications, Inc. is no longer providing telecommunications services and 
that it will not provide telecommunications services in the future.   
 
Should you have any questions concerning this filing, please do not hesitate to contact the 
undersigned at (202) 373-6000. 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
/s/ Danielle Burt 
 
Catherine Wang 

 

Danielle Burt 
 
cc: Richard Ramlall 
  

 

                                                      
1  See Public Notice, DA No. 99-2747, dated December 9, 1999. 


